"The Lord has done great things for us where of we are glad." Psa 126: 3 August 16th we left for Yap, Micronesia with a night layover in Guam. Pam Daniel, Marty Herron's Secretary of Harvest Baptist Church and Bible College, met us at the air port. The next day we toured the ministry complex and in the afternoon I was ask to testify to the student body at Harvest. That evening we met with 25 to 30 students and friends from Mark's, Paul's, and John's churches. It turns out that they number 1/4th of the student body of Harvest.

Arriving in Yap, I spoke Sunday morning at Faith Baptist Church of Yap, our son Paul's church and Thursday evening I spoke to the Bible study at Maap, Yap. While with Paul I was able to help repair the churches' SS Van and the diesel SS Truck.

Monday we moved to Yap Baptist Church with our son Mark where I had three evening meetings with the men teaching them about Baptist history. They were intensely interested and had some excellent questions. Sunday Morning, I was asked to give my life's testimony to the church and Opal spoke to the ladies SS Class. During the week I helped Mark mill a 20 foot Mahogany log into 2x4's and 2x6's. Mark and Paul did take us out fishing a couple of times (with success).

Yap Baptist Churches' parsonage had been experiencing major electrical problems. In order to fix it I had to upgrade the Main electrical panel to a 200Amp. In order to upsize the wires in the meter box we had to call the power company to remove the meter. We found a burnt wire inside which the power man repaired. I was able to finish the project before leaving for Palau Saturday evening. Opal, with Mark's children, painted some mural's in the church nursery which brightened it up.

On to Palau, Sunday Night I gave my testimony to John's church and had three evening meetings teaching Church History to the church. Opal spoke to the ladies of the "Bread of Life" and made cinnamon roles for them for emphasis. During the days I was able to repair John's plainer (some of the blade screws were stripped out and I showed him how to repair them). Also his 4weeler had some major problems which were remedied. His SS Truck also had some issues which were resolved. The family took us fishing a couple of times and caught some Tuna and Travalli. The last day we installed John's solar hot water heater and hooked it up to an eighty gallon tank. Any time you attempt a project in a third world country it is a major challenge. We had to visit three hardware stores to find the parts that worked, that was true in Yap also.

After returning Opal came down with a bad case of shingles, and is recovering well.

Lord willing we'll be going to Granada and Barbados in February to teach Hermeneutics.

Now I have two more Wednesday nights to finish Baptist History here in South Boardman, Michigan. God is so good to allow us to serve Him.

In His Service

Georg and Opal Zimmer

Baptist Church's



who was Bille study - Baplist &



dels



Juecuss



Mass Bull Study